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SUBJECT:  an ordinance directing that 119th Avenue Southeast from Southeast 170th Place to the Cascade Vista Shopping Center be closed. 

SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0212 (packet, Attachment 1) directs the closure of 119th Avenue Southeast from Southeast 170th Place to the Cascade Vista Shopping Center.  
Residents of the surrounding area have petitioned the county to close this road due to their concerns about the safety hazards and believe the road poses a serious threat to public safety, as evidenced by the many accidents that have caused damage to adjacent private property.  

The Director of the King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) opposes the petition for road closure but recognizes the need to protect adjacent private property against further damage.  Therefore the Road Services Division has proposed the installation of a concrete jersey barrier or guardrail to further protect the adjacent private property.  As outlined by K.C.C. 14.38.030F, the recommendation of the Director shall be conveyed to the Council, which reserves the option, following such notification, of closing all or a portion of the road that is the subject of the petition.
Notification of the Committee process and schedule was sent to various stakeholders.  
BACKGROUND:  The Williamson property, located at 11905 SE 170th Place in Renton, has suffered repeated damage over the past 19 years from vehicles traveling on 119th Avenue Southeast.  The Williamson family has tried working with KCDOT and Cascade Investors, who own the Cascade Vista Shopping Center adjacent to 119th Avenue Southeast, on a cure for the problem and believe that closing the road is the only permanent solution.   

In May 2001 the King County Road Services Division installed a concrete barrier adjacent to property owned by the Williamson family to protect the property from damage caused by vehicles leaving the county-owned portion of the roadway.  Since installation of this traffic safety improvement was completed, the protective barrier was struck by a vehicle but it prevented damage to the fence and homeland property.  

A petition for the road closure of 119th Avenue Southeast from Southeast 170th Place to the Cascade Vista Shopping Center was submitted to KCDOT on January 29, 2002.   

On April 12, 2002, the Director of KCDOT transmitted a letter to the petitioners recommending against the road closure but recognizing the need to try and prevent further damage to adjacent private property.  In the letter there is a proposal for the installation of a concrete jersey barrier or guardrail to enhance the protection of the Williamson property.
The King County Sheriff’s Office has opposed the petition of the road closure based on potential traffic implications.  The Cascade Investors have also stated their opposition to the potential road closure based on their belief that the road is important for both police and fire safety.  King County Fire Protection District 40 has stated the potential road closure would have no adverse impact on their Fire Department operations and does not object to its closure. 

ATTACHMENTS:
 1.   Proposed Ordinance 2002-0212 

2. Petition for 119th Avenue SE road closure packet

3. Related Correspondence

ATTENDING:
Paulette Norman, Road Services Division

